

Executive Headteacher: Mr Gaughan
Headteacher: Mrs G Lynch
Boardmans Lane, Blackbrook, St Helens, Merseyside WA11 9BB

13th September 2019

Dear Parent/Carer

I write to advise that students will be finishing early on Tuesday 1<sup>st</sup> October due to our annual Open Evening.

Students will be dismissed after lunchtime at 2pm on this day. The school bus will still be available at the usual time of 2.50pm but a place on the bus must be booked through your child's form tutor by Wednesday 25<sup>th</sup> September. If no student requests a place, we will inform the bus company and the school bus will be cancelled.

I would like to thank you for supporting our uniform and mobile phone policy so far this term. I am also asking for your support in not providing students with sugary fizzy drinks, including energy and power drinks, and a reminder that chewing gum is also not allowed. There are good reasons for all of the above, many of them relating to health and safety or the detrimental effects on concentration and performance in school. Other reasons are about maintaining high standards.

Once again, I would like to thank those parents and carers who support us every day to achieve the best possible conditions for learning and progress for all students.

Students should return to school at the usual time on Wednesday 2<sup>nd</sup> October.

Yours sincerely

Mrs G Lynch Headteacher

